
Layout Tours by Gary Schrader

Report On September 2001 And March 2002 Layout Tours

I am pleased to report that the Coast Division Layout Tours held the weekend of September 15th and 16th were quite successful. We had 36 home and club layouts on the schedule, and one additional person joined in with his own maps at the last moment for a total of 37. That number is comparable to the number available at many national conventions. Layouts available for viewing included virtually all scales, eras, sizes and types. Quite a few of the layouts had never been shown before, so this was a great opportunity to see some new work.

The new maps appear to have helped considerably in encouraging people to get out and visit the layouts. By all reports, no one managed to get lost and most found following the maps very easy. Nothing is perfect, of course, and I did get some suggestions for improvement, which will be incorporated in future editions. I encourage anyone with such suggestions to send them along to me so we can enjoy continuous improvement.

The average attendance reported by layout owners was 20. There was no particular surprise in the distribution of attendance. Those on the outskirts by themselves or scheduled for unusual times had low attendance, while those grouped with others at common times had considerably more visitors. 


Over half the layout owners reported over 20 visitors with some going over 30. The group of layouts in Tracy and the group in Santa Cruz had particularly good turnouts, especially considering the travel time required to get to them. Based on the number of layouts most people seemed to be able to get around to see and the average attendance, it appears that somewhere around 100 to 200 people total got out to see the layouts.

I want to thank all the layout owners, who gave so generously of their time and energy to provide this weekend of layout tours for our membership.

Finally, a reminder that we will be having another weekend of tours in March. The selection of layouts will be somewhat different for March. I already have a number of commitments from people who could not be open in September. Some of the same layouts open in September will also be open in March, but not all. I anticipate scheduling about 35-40 layouts total for each of these weekends. If you would like to be open in March (or any other future time) please contact me so I can get you on the list. I assure you that these tours are as much fun for the layout owners as they are for the visitors. Plan on adding to your fun in March.

Auction Update By Rod Smith

The Coast Division will be trying something new at the December meet.  In an effort to better serve the membership, it has been decided to try grouping the "brass" items together.  At the next meet, auction cards 51 to 100 will be reserved for brass items only.  So, if you have some brass you want to sell, be it locomotives, cars, structures, etc., 


(no bar stock), bring it in December and request the special auction cards.  The first 50 brass items submitted will be included.  Since these items will be near the beginning of the auction, you will have the maximum number of bidders bidding on your treasures.  A special table will be provided to view

the brass items before the auction.
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